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Principals Report 

Dear Parents/Carers  

Welcome to the start of Term 4! We trust that all families had a relaxing term break. The good 
news is that from Week 3 we finally see some of our students starting to come back onsite ac-
cording to the staggered return. We cannot wait to see the happy faces again and feel the 
ôbuzzõ of a normal school environment. There undoubtably will be COVID related and logisti-
cal challenges along the way however we are optimistic that as the term progresses the 
whole school community will handle these with itõs usual resilience and flexibility. 

Masks  

A directive by the Chief Health Medical Officer states that Victorian students from Year 3 and 
upwards will be required to wear a mask when they return to face -face onsite learning in their 
normal classes. Younger primary school students (P -2) will not have to wear masks however 
it is encouraged. We are fully aware of the challenges of getting primary school students to 
wear masks and will take a supportive, encouraging approach to ensure compliance and 
teachers will contact families if further support is required. Further details will be sent out as 
we get clarification from the Department.  

Preps 2022  

We continue to see a steady stream of new prep enrolments so as a reminder if you have a 
child eligible for Prep in 2002 and have not enrolled them yet, please contact the office. The 
second prep information session will be run on Thursday October 28th at 2pm. This session 
will be held via Zoom the link will be shared closer to the date.  

Prep interviews will begin on Friday October 29th and will be held via Zoom. Once your child 
has been enrolled contact will be made form the school, this will include the scheduled meet-
ing time and Zoom link.  

Meetings  

Even though students starting to come back onsite we remind parents to minimise their  time 
on the school grounds and leave promptly once they have picked up their child. Meetings with 
their classroom teacher will still have to be organised online.  

 

https://manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au/


Principals Report Continued...  

Hats  

Hats are required to be worn in the yard in Term 4 and this includes the students in the cur-
rent Onsite Supervision Program. Please ensure your child brings a hat to school and please, 
please, please mark the hat with their name.  

Staffing Update  

During the break we farewelled Peter Osboldstone, who was able to fulfil a long term desire 
to move to Japan with his family. Peter has secured a teaching position in Japan and while 
most of us cannot move more than 15km away from home it is amazing he was able to move 
8000km!! We wish Peter all the best in the future.  

Facilities  

You may have seen the earthworks ant the Scholar Drive end of the school. This is in prepara-

tion for the relocatable classrooms that will allow us to have more reasonable class numbers 

in 2022. We also have also installed bright new seating next to Barlee gym with the colours 

chosen by a group of our students.  



Our Learning iné. 

Prep  

During Term Three the Prepõs explored Fairy Tales during reading and writing. They learned 

the different features of Fairy Tales which cumulated in them writing their own Fairy Tales. 

The Prepõs produced some wonderful and imaginative stories based on the Fairy Tale Gen-

re.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Mathematics, the Prepõs explored many different mathematical concepts including shape, 

mass, capacity and additive thinking.  The Prepõs learned about bundling, trusting the count 

and counting on to make teen numbers.  

They then ex- plored addition and 

subtraction using number stories.  

 

 

 

 

 

PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2022.  

We are currently taking enrolments for Prep 2022, please go to our 

school website or contact the school office to enrol. If  you have any 

questions, feel free to email Courtney Davey 

(Courtney.Davey@education.vic.gov.au )  

mailto:Courtney.Davey@education.vic.gov.au


ĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊ   ĊĊĊĊĊĊ Grade 1. 
 

 

 

  



Grade 2. 

 
Students of Grade 2 have made a spectacular start to Term 4. We have begun a new Inte-
grated unit on FOOD (yum!), during which students will learn the attributes of healthy food 
and healthy lifestyles. Students have been immersed in the topic by reading a range of men-
tor texts about food and completing a variety of food -inspired activities. Students are work-
ing towards publishing a persuasive letter later this term, convincing the canteen to sell 
more healthy food. In order to get there, students are engaging with different persuasive 
texts. Many students are already noticing and experimenting with the features of a persua-
sive text, which has been awesome to see. In Maths, we have been focussing on fractions 
and continuing our Time All The Time work. The Grade Two team is very proud of how our 
students have taken so confidently to their learning this term, and we are so looking forward 
to being back in the classroom!  
 

 

 



ĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊĊ   ĊĊĊĊGrade 3 
Grade 3s have made a great to our learning in term 4. We have had a focus on learning new 

information in Reading such as finding out more about Australiaõs different climates. In Writ-

ing, we are learning about information reports and what kinds of things to include in these. In 

Maths, we are learning about the capacity of different containers as well as starting our new 

unit on symmetry. In social skills, the students have learnt about cyber bullying and what can 

be done to combat this. Keep up the great work grade 3s !  

 

 

 

 

  


